MINUTES
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

SEPTEMBER 12, 2016

The meeting was held in Stow Town Building and began at 7:30 p.m.  Members present were Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher and Mark Jones (associate).

Kenneth Allen Rogers – The public hearing was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 7:30 p.m. to hear the application filed by Kenneth Allen Rogers, 72 Pine Point Road, Stow for special permit under Section 3.9 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Non-Conforming Uses and Structures", to allow replacement of the existing glass sunroom with a framed structure and solid roof approx. 8" higher on the same footprint at said address.  The property contains 0.215 acres (approx. 9,148 sq. ft.) and is shown on Stow Property Map U-1 as Parcel 26.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher, Mark Jones (associate).

Mr. Tarnuzzer chaired and read the notice of hearing as it had appeared in the Beacon Villager on August 25 and September 1, 2016.  No abutters were in attendance.  The applicant was present.  Mr. Tarnuzzer recited the criteria to be met for grant of special permit.

Photographs of the existing sunroom had been included with the application.  The glass sunroom is at the rear of the house and has been damaged in the past by falling tree limbs.  Several glass panels have had to be replaced.  The structure is actually on a former deck, supported by sono-tubes.  The roof line will be raised slightly to fit below the second floor windows.  It is proposed the new room will be for four-season use.  Access to the room is from the dwelling via a sliding door.  There will continue to be access from the yard by a stairway leading from the Lake.  Mr. Rogers has spoken to the Building Inspector.  He also contacted the Conservation Commission as the property is within the 35-ft. boundary with the Lake.  

Mr. Fletcher noted there will be an increase in living space as it is proposed the new room will be for four season use.  Mr. Rogers indicated it will be heated by a heat pump.  

A site visit will be conducted on Friday, September 16th at 9:00 a.m.

On motion of Mr. Jones, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to continue the hearing to September 16th, following the site visit.

At 7:50 p.m. the hearing was continued to September 16, 2016.

Rodger Burkley – The public hearing was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 7:50 p.m. to hear the petition of Rodger Burkley, 53 Boon Road, Stow to variance under Section 4.4 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Table of Dimensional Requirements", for side yard variance of thirteen (13) feet to allow addition of an open lean-to shed to the existing detached barn at said address.  The property contains 1.34 acres and is shown on Stow Property Map R-14 as Parcel 5A-3.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher, Mark Jones (associate).

Mr. Tarnuzzer chaired and read the notice of hearing as it had appeared in the Beacon Villager on August 25 and September 1, 2016.  No abutters were in attendance.  The applicant was present.  Mr. Tarnuzzer recited the criteria to be met for grant of variance.

Mr. Burkley indicated the existing barn/garage is 25'-6" from a stone wall.  He proposes to construct a 16'-3" wide and 51-ft. long lean-to addition at the rear.  The side addition would be 11'-3" wide and 42'-8" long to meet the rear section.  The purpose of the new structure is to shelter a tractor and a boat.  Currently there is an awning of sorts in poor condition.  There will not be a concrete floor, perhaps only pavers.  He explained that the lot is not level to the rear and would require fill.  Also trees would have to be removed to expand toward the rear.  A drainage situation from Birch Hill exists.  He had discussed the proposal with Andrew Martin of Honey Pot Hill Orchards, the property abutting, who had no objection.   

The Board noted the dwelling has two garages below.  Mr. Burkley responded he collects antique cars and requires space for storage.

 A site visit was planned for Friday, September 16th.

On motion of Mr. Jones, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to continue the hearing to September 16th, following the site visit.

At 8:10 p.m. the hearing was continued to September 16, 2016.

Frank & Joanne Albanese – A request was received for extension of a variance granted by the Board and filed with the Town Clerk on September 16, 2015 for property at 21 Peabody Drive.  Mass. General Laws Chapter 40A, Section 10 allows a six-month extension of a variance due to unforeseen circumstances.  Mr. Albanese was present and explained that a problem had developed with the architect.  It took time to locate and engage the services of a local design/builder.  Although the design may change, the variance will not be altered in any way.  On motion of Mr. Fletcher, second by Mr. Jones, it was voted unanimously to grant the six-month extension.  The variance will expire on the new date of March 16, 2017. 

Executive Session – At 8:20 p.m. Mr. Barney moved the Board enter executive session for the purpose of discussing pending litigation in the Collings case, and to return to open session for adjournment.  A roll call vote was taken.  Tarnuzzer, Barney, Byron, Fletcher and Jones were in favor.  Motion carried.  Town Counsel Barbara Huggins and Selectmen Brian Burke and Donald Hawkes had been invited to join the discussion.  On roll call vote, it was voted unanimously to close executive session and return to open session.
On motion of Mr. Jones, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:17 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine A. Desmond
Secretary to the Board
